



Frank D. Gillespie

Sent out by: New Beginning Baptist Church P.O. Box 646 Edgewood, Texas 75117

Mailing Address: P. O. Box 940463 Plano, Texas 75094-0463 Telephone: 214-497-2232

August 2020

Dear Co-Laborers and Prayer Partners,

This year has been a very unusual year as the COVID-19 pandemic has spread through out the world. In all of my life I have never seen anything like this. I am so thankful that we serve a great God that loves us and watches over us.

Since March I have been unable to travel to Mexico due to the border being closed. I have really missed being able to travel there and be with Pastor Ricardo Vignnas and minister to the people in Matamores. I look forward to the day when the border reopens again and I have the opportunity to travel there. When I first went to Matamores and started working with the young pastors there I met Pastor Camarino. I have worked with him for the last 35 years. In July he came down with COVID-19 and within a matter of days died. I wanted to share this with you so that you could be praying for his family and the church.

This year I had plans to travel to Peru and Chile. As of now I have been unable to travel there due to the pandemic and the border being closed. Please pray for me as I continue to work with the Spanish people here in the US, and share the gospel of Jesus Christ with them. I look forward to the day when I can do the same in Mexico and South America again.

I am so thankful for each of you continuing to support my ministry. How very grateful I am for churches and friends like you. May the Lord bless each and every one of you.

Your Missionary Frank Gillespie